
THE 

DALLY NEWS 
SEPTEMBER 2023

Progress is Continuing on the 
Renovation of the Dalwallinu Town Hall

Works have begun on the removal of the wooden flooring in preparation for the new cement floor to replace 
it.  It is great to see the progress and to know the next stage of the Town Hall will soon commence with Badimia 
Bandi Barna proposing to turn the Town Hall into a Cultural Centre.
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CEO Jean Knight

Congratulations to the Dalwallinu 
Agricultural Society for hosting the 
show held on 19 August 2023. We 
look forward to celebrating the 
100th show in 2024.

Also congratulations to the 
Kalannie Bulldogs for taking out 
the Grand Final in the Central 
Wheatbelt Football League on 
Saturday 2 September 2023.

The Federal Government through 
the Local Roads & Community 
Infrastructure program has 
approved the sixteen (16) projects 
that we nominated, and Officers 
have commenced the majority of 
the projects.

One of the projects included in the 
above funding was the upgrade 
to the Dalwallinu Town Hall. The 
timber flooring was removed 
towards the end of August and 
the concrete is scheduled to be 
poured the week commencing 
11 September 2023. Once the 
concrete is ready, floorcoverings 
will be laid. Depending on any 
funding remaining, the internal of 
the hall may be painted. Once this is 

complete the Badimia Bandi Barna 
Corporation will be able to set up 
the proposed Cultural Centre.

Two playgrounds also form part of 
the above funding. One playground 
is planned for Arthur Street, 
Wubin and the other is planned 
for Johnston Street, Dalwallinu. 
It is proposed to increase the 
size of the existing playground 
in front of the Community Arts 
Centre by removing the mound 
of shrubs to the west and placing 
new equipment in that location. 
The existing playground will be 
brightened up with a re-paint and 
some new parts for the existing 
playground. This location will be 
near an existing BBQ facility and 
picnic setting and will open up the 
connectivity to Memorial Park.

The Shire President and I will 
be attending a Heads of Agency 
breakfast during the WALGA 
Convention. We will be highlighting 
the urgent need for land to 
be released in Dalwallinu and 
discussing the proposals to acquire 
land that have already been 
submitted to the Department of 
Planning, Lands and Heritage.

DevelopmentWA have advised that 
both the industrial and residential 
subdivisions are moving along. They 
are currently waiting for Western 
Power to issue a Design Information 
Package and a response from the 
Department of Planning Lands 
and Heritage regarding Aboriginal 
Heritage prior to tendering the 
works. DevelopmentWA anticipate 
that they will begin the tendering 
process for the civil works 
contract in the coming weeks with 
construction likely by the end of 
2023 early 2024. 

The Grand Opening of the Early 
Childhood Learning is planned 

for Friday 29 September 2023. 
We will be hosting a BBQ lunch 
with Councillors, Members of 
Parliament, Sponsors of our Fund 
Raising event in March 2023 and 
lessees of the facility.

Subject to receiving enough 
nominations, the Local Government 
Elections are scheduled to be held 
on Saturday 21 October 2023. 
There will be four vacancies. Three 
(4) year terms and One (2) year 
term. Nominations opened on 31 
August 2023 and will close at 4pm, 
Thursday 7 September 2023.

We recently congratulated Sheree 
Sundstrom for her fifteen (15) 
years’ service with the Shire of 
Dalwallinu. Sheree spent ten (10) 
years at the Medical Centre and 
the last five (5) at the Shire Admin.

CEO Chit Chat

15 Years for 
 Sheree Sunstrom

The Shire would like to congratulate 
Sheree on achieving 15 years service.  
Staff celebrated her achievement 
with a morning tea on Tuesday 
where she was presented with 
her Certificate by CEO Jean Knight.  
 
Sheree is the Technical Support 
Officer for Works & Services and 
manages the cleaners.
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SHIRE PRESIDENT Keith Carter

A Word from the Shire President

2023/2024 Season Opening Hours
	 Monday 						      CLOSED
	 Tuesday to Friday 				    6.00am to 7.30am
								        10.00am to 12noon
								        2.00pm to 6.30pm
	 Saturday & Sunday 			   10.30am to 6.30pm
	 Public Holidays 				   10.30am to 6.30pm

If the Monday is a Public Holiday then the pool will be closed on the Tuesday

Dally Pool re-opens Tuesday 3 October 2023

It’s great to see works commencing 
at the Dalwallinu Town Hall.  The 
flooring has been removed and 
work has been progressing on the 
new flooring all week.  We look 
forward to the installation of the 
new floor and for a new project to 
take over the space.  We wish the 
Badimia Bandi Barna Corporation 
all the best with their proposed 
cultural enterprise.

It is a privilege to represent the 
Shire of Dalwallinu and I encourage 
anyone wanting to give back to the 
community to think about standing 
for Council.  Nominations close on 
Thursday 7 September and Council 
elections (if enough candidates 
nominate) are on 21 October 2023. 

We are looking forward to the 
official opening of the Multi 
Purpose Early Childhood Learning 
Centre.  It has been a great 
process for all the Councillors to 
work through with the staff and 
contractors and the new facility 
is certainly something we can be 
proud of as a community.

At the last Council meeting the 
renewal of the contract with Dr 
Femi was confirmed and we are 
definitely one of the luckier Shires 
to have a good medical practitioner 
and hospital along with a great 
pharmacy all in the one town.  
Many other communities around 
the state are losing these valuable 
practices and it is encouraging to 
see Dalwallinu not heading the 
same way.

Nominations are also open for the 
2024 Citizen of the Year.  We have 
four categories so please if you 
think you know a worthy nominee, 
get your forms in and perhaps 
see them receive a wonderful 
accolade. Awards are presented 
at the Australia Day Breakfast held 
each year at the Dalwallinu Aquatic 
Centre and provided by the Shire.

Congratulations are in order for 
several different groups. The 
Dalwallinu Agricultural Society 
had a magnificent day for the 
Show this year and the crowds 
were so pleasing to see.  We had 
two politicians present on the 
day. Mrs Michelle Roberts was 
in attendance as was Mr Shane 
Love.  It is pleasing to see out local 
show attract interest from them.   
 
I congratulate the Kalannie Bulldogs 
who won the Central Wheatbelt 
Football League Grand Final last 
weekend.  

The Wattle Week Festival organisers 
have done a wonderful job also 
with decorations.  Well done to all.
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We continue our selection of interviews with long 
standing members of our community.  This month our  
reflection focuses on Sue and Brian McCreery.
 
Remember, if you think you know of someone we should chat 
with and who may share their story with us please contact 
Deb at the Shire. You can email ea@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au with 
your suggestions and your contact details. All suggestions 
are welcomed.  Our aim is to capture the history from our  
residents while they can still share it.

The Reflections continue....

Sue is a third-generation 
descendant of the Hazlett family 
who were pioneers of the district.  
Sue was born in Perth and grew 
up with two older sisters and one 
younger brother.  Sadly, her brother 
is now deceased.  She grew up on a 
farm on the famous Struggle Street, 
Xantippe near Kalannie from the 
age of 12, but initially attended 
Dalwallinu Primary School when 
they farmed near Wilgie Hills near 
Dalwallinu, where her father had a 
War Service Loan to farm, until the 
family moved from the Dalwallinu 
farm back to the Struggle Street 
farm at Xantippe in 1959. His older 
brother, her uncle Dave and his 
wife Ivy shifting to Perth for health 
reasons. She rode her bike to catch 
the school bus into Dalwallinu but 
always wore a hat for protection 
from the crows.  Sue then 
completed her senior education 
for five years as a boarder at MLC 

in Perth.  As a boarder, she only 
managed to get home to Kalannie 
about three times a year.  It was 
very hard on Sundays at boarding 
school as the boarders were made 
to sit outside on the lawn after 
Church and letter writing, to wait 
to meet their visitors and since it 
was too far for her family to visit, 
they never came! Thank goodness 
for a transiter radio and the top 
20 Hit tunes broadcast on Sunday 
afternoons.

Initially Sue and another friend 
decided to apply to be an Air 
hostess with TAA, but on application 
they found out they had to be 21. 
When they asked staff at TAA, what 
qualifications were needed they 
were told a First AID Certificate.  
The man told them not to worry 
about applying as Sue was too thin 
and her friend too fat and they 
should get a big bag and jump into 
it together so the fat might rub off 
onto Sue!

They friends decided to do a nursing 
course to fill in time and moved to 
Geraldton to train as nurses where 

Sue topped my class. Nursing was 
her calling; she just loved it and 
never went back to TAA. It also 
stood her in good stead for the rest 
of her life.

Sue’s first job after school was 
working at the Kalannie shop. 
This was when she and Brian first 
started dating but when he started 
to get a bit serious, Sue decided 
she wanted to see the world first, 
so she headed off.  

During her nursing career Sue 
nursed at Geraldton, Shenton 
Park, Royal Perth, Fremantle, Royal 
South Sydney mainly working in 
orthopedic wards.  She recalls on 
her last day as a Ward Sister at 
Royal South Sydney orthopedics all 
her patients presented her with a 
red rose.

Thomas (Brian) McCreery was 
also born in Perth and his parents 
farmed on McCreery Road in 
Kalannie.  He grew up with his 
three younger brothers on the 
farm although sadly both Brian and 
one of his brothers Alan, have now 
passed away. Brian’s grandfather 
Thomas McCreery, whilst farming 
at Kalannie also owned the grocery 
shop in Dalwallinu (now Wallis 
Computer Solutions).  When the 
land east of the Rabbit Proof Fence 
was opened up about 1923 they 
took up the current McCreery 
locations and shifted there after the 
home was built. Five generations 

Sue and Brian McCreery
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The Reflections continue....
of McCreery’s have lived on, or are 
still living there.

Brian did all his primary schooling 
in Kalannie. He had a bit of a hike 
to get to primary school which 
involved riding his pushbike two 
miles to catch the school bus on the 
Dalwallinu-Kalannie Road.  After 
primary school he moved to Perth 
to board at Scotch College where 
he remained for only three years.  
He left and went home to work on 
the farm where he remained until 
he became ill with Blood Cancer 
and sadly passed away in March 
2021.

Even though Sue and Brian knew of 
each other all their lives they didn’t 
really get together until Sue moved 
back to Kalannie in her twenty’s.  
They married in 1970 and moved 
onto the farm in McCreery Road 
where they raised their four 
children.  Two of their sons Rowan 
and Jorden remain in Kalannie with 
their families, another son Dustin 
and family live in Tammin and their 
daughter Verdell and family are in 
Geraldton.  Brian and Sue have 7 
grandsons, 5 granddaughters but 
no great grandchildren (as yet!).  

Sue nursed in Dalwallinu from 
1970 to 1975 and as happens 
in the country when there is no 
Doctor close, her home became 
the local nursing post.  Sue says 
that she regularly received medical 
stock from the Dalwallinu Hospital. 
She was an Ambulance Officer for 

52 years and is a Serving Sister 
of Jerusalem (SS0J) which is the 
second highest honour at St John, 
awarded to Volunteer personnel.  

There wasn’t an ambulance in 
Kalannie and during one football 
game two opposing players had a 
collision resulting in a suspected 
fracture of the leg to one and 
possible concussion to the other.  
They were being transported 
from Kalannie to Dally in the 
back of a station wagon with Sue 
administering medical assistance 
in the back.  They men were too 
tall to be able to close the rear tail 
gate of the wagon and she recalls 
after a particularly big bump that 
all three of them almost ended up 
on the road. 

Even whilst farming fulltime the 
couple still managed to be very 
active in the community.  They 
hosted concerts on the farm in 
an Amphitheatre they built in 
their gravel pit, which included a 
flying circus, with people coming 
from miles away and camping 
all weekend.  Brian would often 
remark “What idea do you have 
now?”.  Over the years there were 
many other fundraisers such as 
Mock Deb Balls with everyone 
cross dressing and one particularly 
memorable Mock Christening with 
a very animated man-child crawling 
around the room with a dummy.  

Sue also ran her own business 
for six years from the farm where 
she employed many girls to work 
with her.  She had a wool micron 
testing business and worked for a 
lot of local farmers in the district 
and surrounds.  Brian enclosed the 
verandahs around the house to 
form an office space for her to run 
the business from.  

Her participation in community 

events and groups extended to 
becoming the Secretary of the 
Kalannie P&C and as Librarian, she 
automated the library and ran Book 
Fairs every year for the community. 

Sue wrote the grant to obtain 
Government funding to build 
the Kalannie CRC (which was 
built before the Dalwallinu CRC). 
Community involvement also 
extended to the community 
physically helping with the building 
and painting.  

Sue went back to the school and 
lectured in computers for TAFE.  
She is proud of her achievements 
in providing workshops courses 
covering many topics to over 
twenty four young wheatbelt 
women.  

Her community involvement also 
resulted in her working for the 
Shire for 2 – 3 years for three days 
a week as a consultant to assist 
with interviews, compilation and 
proofreading the Shire of Dalwallinu 
produced book “Dalwallinu 1910 – 
2010 A Century of Memories”.  She 
was involved with the Kalannie 
50 Year celebration, and then the 
75 year celebration as well as the 
Dalwallinu Centenary celebrations.  

Sue retains her love of books and 
reading and is still a librarian at 
the retirement village where she 
currently lives in Perth.

(Continued next page)

When speaking to Sue she happily 
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New Recreation 
Banner Design

The Shire are considering the design 
of a new sporting banner to be on 
display at the corner of Annetts 
Road and Myers Street advertising 
the  Recreation Precinct. Feedback 
after the first banner was produced 
was that locals teams should be 
included in the banner.  We are 
therefore asking for your assistance 
in providing local content.

If you, or your club or oganisation, 
would like to submit a photo to 
be considered for inclusion on the 
new banner please contact Deb 
Whitehead on ea@dalwallinu.
wa.gov.au to discuss this.  We 
encourage you to become part of 
the process by responding to this 
request.

All locals sporting clubs are 
encouraged to submit an action 
photo of their teams that can 
become part of the new design.  
Please remember if children under 
18 are identifiable in a photo a 
Request for Use of Image form 
must be completed by their 
parents or guardians.  Forms are 
available by contacting Deb on 
ea@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au and they 
must accompany the photo for it to 
be considered for use in the design.

The Reflections continue....
relays that she grew up on Struggle 
When speaking to Sue she happily 
relays that she grew up on Struggle 
Street, Xantippe which is the only 
rural location in Australia called 
“Street” as most are “Roads” and 
that Xantippe’s claim to fame is that 
it is the only locality in Australia 
starting with an X.  

Some of her memories of her 
childhood include seeing Gran 
cleaning the working of the old 
eggbeaters with a bobby pin with 
her feet in a bowl of cold water due 
to the summer heat.  

She also fondly recounts 
remembering her Dad sitting on the 
harvester holding reins attached to 
the tractor gears in front to steer 
it around the paddocks.  She also 
has great memories of attending 
the open-air picture theatre in 
Dalwallinu, behind the pub before 
the drive-in was built.   Dad used 
to wear his ‘pyjamas’ under his 
clothes to warm them up for 
bedtime after the movie’s.

Her ambition now is to get on and 
write her own life story. I thank her 
for being so generous with her time 
and sitting down for a chat.
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Hollywood Music Bingo - Tickets Now Available
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Do you know a person or event worthy of nomination in any of the 
catergories? Nominations are easy to complete. Go to our website under 
Latest News to download the nomination form today. Nominations close 
10 November 2024

•	 2024 Community Citizen fo the Year
•	 2024 Young Community Citizen of the Year
•	 2024 Senior Citizen of the Year
•	 2024 Community Group or Event

Australia Day Citizen 2024

To the person or persons who 
attempted to break into the 
Pithara Town Hall.  

If they want their Jimmy Bar 
back they are welcome to 
collect it from the Admistration 
Office.

To all the businesses in town 
and the Wattle Festival  
organisers & Shire Staff who 
have helped to decorate  
Dalwallinu for Wattle Week.  

Memorial Park is looking very 
colourful and Johnson Street 
is also very festive with all of 
the yellow decorations.

It makes a very welcoming 
entrance for all of our         
visitors to town.
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Shire on Display at the Dalwallinu Show
It was pleasing to see some of our politicians 
making the trip to Dalwallinu on Show Day 
this year.  Mr Shane Love (Leader of the Op-
position) was in attendance but he is a regu-
lar visitor to the Show and it was good to see 
him getting around and chatting to the people. 
 
Mrs Michelle Roberts (Speaker of the House) 
was in attendance with her husband Greg.  They 
were shown around on the day by members of 
the One Pinoy community and were greeted by 
the Shire President and staff upon arrival.

L-R Mr Greg Roberts, Mrs Deb Whitehead, Mrs 
Michelle Roberts and Shire President Cr Keith 
Carter.

This year the Shire joined with 
Road Safety to offer advice and 
information about driving in the 
country. Paticular attention was 
paid to fatigue and drink driving 
with several sets of Fatal Vision 
Googles (booze goggles) being 
used for promotional purposes. 

We thank Road Safety for providing 
materials to assist our display.

Well done to Smasher and the crew.  The oval looked in amazing condition 
and the weather really turned it on for everyone to enjoy themselves.
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Electric Vehicle Charging Station 

Work commenced last month on the installation of the Electric Vehicle Charging Staton to be situated at the 
rear of the Dalwallinu Town Hall.  The installation of the EV charging station will allow greater access to the  
Wheatbelt and Dalwallinu in particular for owners of electric vehicles.  

Multi Purpose Early Childhood Learning Centre
With the official opening date 
set for Friday 29 September 2023 
the Shire will be hosting a BBQ 
lunch with Councillors, Members 
of Parliament, Sponsors of our 
Fund Raising event in March 
2023 and lessees of the facility. 
 
The final stages of the landscaping 
are being completed with paths and 
grass being laid. The installation of 
the playground equipment will be 
the last items to be ticked off.
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New Paint for Signs and Seats
Memorial Park seating and the Dalwallinu Wildflowers signages all received a spring freshen up before 
Wattle Week commenced this year.   Shire staff chose bright and vibrant colours in keeping with the “Wattle 
Week” theme and ensured that visitors to our town will be appreciative of our colourful signage and seating.  
 
The town has been bustling and full every day with visitors who appear to be enjoying the enhanced facilities.
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Discovery Centre Discussion

Library News

The Wattle Week festivities are 
well under way with several 
successful bus tours courtesy of 
the Dalwallinu Districts Tourism 
Inc. Tourists and locals alike have 
had the pleasure of going to several 
of our reserves and Jim Sawyer’s 
Windmill Collection amongst 
other attractions. It is a wonderful 
tribute to the late Jim Sawyer that 
his legacy remains a “must see” 
destination in Dalwallinu.

The festivities will wrap up this 
weekend with the Dalwallinu Arts 
Festival at the Recreation Centre 
which will have a variety of art 
available to purchase and view on 
Friday night and a maker’s market 
on Saturday. Thank you to all of the 
volunteers who help make these 
events happen within our Shire!

The library hosted several 
successful story time sessions 
during the month of August.
  
Thank you to all that came out! For 
those interested in attending future 
sessions, they are held Friday’s at 
10.00 am in the Library.
  

In other exciting news for our 
young readers, the hunt for the 
Golden Feather is on! Stop in and 
borrow a junior fiction item from 
our collection to see if you will be 
one of the lucky prize winners. 
During the month of August, we 
received 25 new books from the 
State Library. 
As September is “Read a New Book” 
month now is the perfect  time to 
reignite your love for reading by 
checking out some of these new 
additions.

While we didn’t have the best weather for a bumper wildflower season the Wattle and native bush plants are 
coming into bloom nicely. If you know any wildflower hotspots that you are happy to share with visitors to our 
Shire please reach out to Lauren Willis on 9661 1805 or email cdco@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

The late Jim Sawyer surrounded by his collection of windmills.
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Shire of Dalwallinu 

Plan of Responsibility of Sewer Assets 

Lot 
Boundary 

Inspection 
Shaft 

Overflow 
Relief Gully 

Rising 
Shaft Property 

Sewer 

Property 
Connection 

Sewer 
Junction 

Customer 
Responsibility 

Shire of Dalwallinu 
Responsibility 

Ground Level 

Plan of Responsibility of Sewer Assets

Capital Projects 
2023 - 2024

•	 Commenced 	      46%

•	 Completed 	        9%

•	 Not Commenced   45%

Community Grant Funding is Open

The Shire’s 2023/2024 first round of Community Grant Funding is 

NOW OPEN
Does your group need assistance to purchase new equipment, hold and 

event or undertake minor improvements to your facility?
If so, apply now.

Application forms are available to download on the Shire’s website or 
you can obtain a copy from the Shire office or the DDC.

All applications must be submitted by 4pm Friday 6 October 2023 for 
review at the October 2023 Ordinary Council Meeting.

Please contact Lauren Willis is you need further assistance or 
information on 9661 1805 or email her on cdco@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au
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Public Notices

The Shire of Dalwallinu offer licensing facilities on behalf 
of the Department of Transport. The licensing hours are

Please ensure you attend the offices early and 
allow adequate time for processing of your paperwork 

as the Department of Licensing computers close at 4pm. 
Shire staff do not have access after that time to Licensing computers.

If you wish to contact the Department of Licensing  
their number is 13 11 56 and their website is   https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/licensing/licensing.asp

Department of Transport - Licensing

Monday to Friday   8.30am to 4.00pm

Shire Licencing Operating Hours
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Public Notices
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Local Government Elections - Nomination for Council
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2023-2024 Rubbish & Recycling Calendar
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2023
COUNCIL MEETINGS

DATE DAY TIME PLACE
26 September 2023 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers

24 October 2023 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers

28 November 2023 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers

19 December 2023 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers

Chief Executive Officer
Jean Knight

25 October 2022

Shire of Dalwallinu Ordinary Council Meetings will be held on the following dates and times 
unless otherwise advised.

Reminder - Correct Address for Contact
•	 Have you moved recently?
•	 Have you updated your new address details with the Shire. (required in writing) 
•	 https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/Profiles/dalwallinu/Assets/ClientData/

Documents/Services/Rates/Change_of_Address_form.pdf
•	 Did you know that it is the landowners responsiblity to update change of address with the Shire?
•	 Have you completed the change of Address form provided to you?
https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/Profiles/dalwallinu/Assets/ClientData/Documents/Services/Rates/Change_of_Address_form.pdf 

•	 Would you like to receive your Rates Notice via email?  
•	 Does the Shire have your email details on file?
•	 Have you recently purchased a property in the Shire?    
•	 Are you struggling and need to speak to someone about your Rates? 

 
For all Rate related issues please call the Shire on 9661 0500 and speak with 
Christie about your enquiry or email her on rates@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 
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Next Ordinary Meeting of Council  - 3:30pm  Tuesday 26 September 2023 

Dalwallinu Council Chambers, 58 Johnston Street, Dalwallinu  6609

Elected MembersElected Members

YOUR EMAILS WANTED
The Shire of Dalwallinu would like to share this and other relevant information with the community via an email database. If you are 

interested in receiving this information by email please send your contact details to ea@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

The public are welcome to attend any Ordinary Council Meeting to ask questions of the Shire & Councillors. 
Ordinary Council Meetings are held on the fourth Tuesday of every month (except January). The meetings will 
commence at 3.30pm in the Dalwallinu Council Chambers, 28 Johnston Street, Dalwallinu.

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WELCOME

Deputy Shire President
Cr Steven Carter

0428 663 017
crscarter@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Shire President
Cr Keith Carter
0428 643 051

crkcarter@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Karen McNeill JP
0429 020 285                                                                 

crkmcneill@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Jemma Counsel
0428 642 085

crjcounsel@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 

Cr Melissa Harms
0437 663 035

crmharms@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au  
Check out our website: www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Noel Mills
0428 611 304                                                                

crnmills@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 

Cr Diane Cream
0417 908 317

crdcream@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au


